ANC 6A ABL Committee

April 17, 2007
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty; Michael Herman; Mary Koszinski
Committee members absent:  Malcolm Ross; Tish Olshefski, Jeremy Marcus
Others present:  ABRA Chairman Chuck Burger
I.   a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda - Motion to accept the agenda.  No objections.
c. Minutes - Motion to accept minutes of March meeting.  No objections.
II. Community Comment
        No community comment.
III. Updates
A. Par Bar VA  
Committee Chair Beatty indicated that she had received a signed standard VA from Joe Englert.  She submitted the VA to Joe Fengler for signature and submission to ABRA.  
B. H Street Moratorium-Review Period
Chair Beatty reported that Fred Moosaly, General Counsel of ABRA indicated that the H Street Moratorium rulemaking was still being reviewed by the Office of the Attorney General.  The 30 day public comment period and 90 day Council review will not begin until the OAG have completed their review and published the rule in the DC Register.
C. Discussion of moratorium on # of CT licenses along H Street
ABRA Chairman Burger provided extensive background regarding current moratoriums across the city.  There was a discussion of regulatory standards for creating a moratorium zone, and a more specific discussion of the current environment along H Street that would warrant a moratorium.  There was consensus among Committee members that the committee should host a meeting in the summer to better gauge community sentiment on this topic.
IV. New Business

A.  Legislation authorizing ABRA to order moratorium on the sale of singles for individual licensees
     Chair Beatty provided a brief background on this issue-that is, that ANC6A had voted to legislatively pursue a Ward-wide moratorium on the sale of singles, but that Councilmember Wells preferred a legislative solution that would provide ABRA with the authority to make a decision on the sale of singles license by license.   That is, that ABRA could amend the terms of a license to ban the sale of singles if a convincing case were brought by protestants that the sale of singles negatively impacted the “peace order and quiet” of neighboring residents.  

      Chairman Burger confirmed that ABRA currently has the power to do this.  He indicated that generally this approach is used after a violation of a VA or terms of a license resulting in a Show Cause hearing.  He indicated that the standard to have the terms of a license altered is higher than that used for a protest (negative impact on “peace order and quiet”) and stated that the licensee’s activity normally poses a “threat” to the community.  He later stated that if a strong case is presented which demonstrates that it is the sale of singles which negatively impacts the “peace order and quiet” and not other aspects of the licensee’s operation that the Board could act to amend the license in a protest hearing.
     With regard to codification of the existing power to amend a license, Chairman Burger explained that the Board would be asked by the Council to review any such legislation.  They generally do not testify whether the proposed law is needed or advisable, only whether it is enforceable or if it is duplicative of existing law.
      Before leaving the meeting, Chairman Burger indicated that Ward 6 should carefully review ABRA Board nominees and should consider recommendation of a nominee from the Ward.

B. Initiate public awareness campaign of liquor laws/benefits of calls to MPD and initiate recognition program of licensees who sign VA’s.
This item is one of the Committee’s 2007 goals, which was initially discussed at the March ABL Committee meeting.  At the March meeting (from March minutes):
      Everyone agreed that the best way to recognize licensee’s who are working with the community would be to have a sticker or placard that could be used in the store window.  The design would be our ANC6A logo with words in a circle above and below stating “I’m Working with My Community”.  Mary Kosinski felt that we should pilot this program with the Mayor’s office in order to cover expenses and provide greater coverage.  She volunteered to get a rough estimate of printing costs for the stickers.  
     Ms. Kosinski had gotten a couple of estimates over the course of the month.   Committee members again stated strong support for creating a sticker citing benefits of branding for the ANC, creating awareness of the work of the ANC, and providing a “competition” among licensees to earn the community sticker.   After this brief discussion it was decided that the ANC6A Community Outreach Committee was probably a more appropriate venue for moving this item forward.  Therefore the following recommendation was made and received unanimous approval (no quorum):
     RECOMMENDATION:  That the resources of the Community Outreach Committee (COC) be utilized to maximize the impact of a alcohol licensee recognition program and therefore this issue be referred to the COC for further study of expenses required and recommendation to the ANC.
V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:40 pm.   Next meeting:  May 15, 2007.  (Mary Beatty will be out of town on this date, if there is no new business to consider in May, the meeting will not be held.)
